Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Dave’s Town Club, Delano, MN
December 6, 2014, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Fred Pawlek

X
Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Kimmer Robertson

X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn

X
Treasurer
Becky Hasslen
X
Cousin Steve

X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
John Houston





Keith Knee

X
Total number of members attending:  35, Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President and some others attended the Tri-County Turkey Shoot. He talked about how we should attend other

Chapter’s events.
Vice President thanked everyone who attended and worked the Pool and Poker Dart Tourney. It was a good event.
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Mike Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes. Gramps 2nd.  Motion passed.
	


Treasurer's Report - November 2014

For the Eighth Month Ending November 30, 2014

Presented at December 6th, 2014 Meeting: Dave's Town Club, Delano, 3:00 pm

 

Started November with                                                                                     

$1,991.07

 

Income:

Memberships – October                                                                                      $87.00

Memberships – November                                                                                 
$51.00

Donations collected for Food Shelf                                                                    $21.42

Donations collected for Toys for Tots                                                                $357.12

Ticket Sales - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament                                                  $225.50

Donation to Chapter                                                                                              $90.00
Total:                                                                                                                        $832.04

 

Expenses:

1st class RN mailed to LC Rep - November                                                         $2.00

Transfer to Food Shelf Fund                                                                                  $21.42

Transfer to Toys for Tots fund                                                                              $357.12

1/2 page ad in Road Noise - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament                          $45.50

Prizes - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament                                                               $88.00

Pool Table rental - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament                                           $18.00

5% of ticket sales to MRF Fund -Pool & Poker Dart Tournament                    $11.27

5% of ticket sales to Motorcycle PAC - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament         $11.28

50% split to State - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament                                           $25.72
Total:                                                                                                                           $580.31

 

November Ending Balance                                                                                        $2,242.80

 

Earmarks:

Seed money for promotional idea                                                                           $150.00

Products donated to ABATE U Auction                                                                   $70.00

Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)          $80.00

2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                                                                       $900.00

2014 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque                                                    $80.00

Business card ad in Road Noise for Crow River Farms                                          $12.00
Total:                                                                                                                             $1,292.00

 

 

Petty Cash:                                                                                                                   $20.60

MRF Donation Fund:                                                                                                  $11.27

Chapter Gambling Fund:                                                                                           $373.99

Food Shelf Fund:                                                                                                         $87.19

Toys for Tots Fund:                                                                                                     $772.12

Buddy Bear Fund                                                                                                        $17.00
Grand Total:                                                                                                                $3,524.97

 

Spendable:                                                                                                                  $950.80
 

• Chapter Rep Report:  Mike reported that Kimmer is the new Road Noise Editor. Jane Doyle is the new A.B.A.T.E. U Chair person. Sharon Polman is the new Buddy Bear Chair. Fred will be the contact for our chapter.
Reservations for A.B.A.T.E. U can be made directly through the hotel.

Mike talked about how we need to stay involved. He also reported on some crash facts that indicated our education and training of motorcyclist is working to help keep riders safe.
Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Fred Pawlek made a motion to accept the reports, Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

Thanked everyone who showed up and worked at the Pool and Poker Dart Tourney.
Grounded Hogs Fundraiser – February 7th at the Rockford Township Hall. We need more food. Last year we ran out early. If everyone could bring more that would be great. There are signup sheets available for all areas of working at the fundraiser. Dial-A-Ride will provide shuttle service. Tickets are available for advance purchase and to sell. Selling tickets in advance is like our insurance policy. So try to sell as many as you can.
Smoker made a motion to have a hospitality room at A.B.A.T.E. u. Keith Knee 2nd. Motion passed.

The chapter will be having a garage sale next spring. Start putting away items for that.
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  No report available. 
• State Rally (Jim K):  Smoker reported that the rally will be moved back to Labor Day weekend. There was approximately 650 in attendance last year.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  Mike talked about reporting interventions. 
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  Lake Chapter had their picture in the paper for the Bowling for Kids. Friday, 

December 12th will be the Toys for Tots drop off at Kare 11 during the 6:00 pm newscast. The Ladies of Lake went shopping and were able to purchase $1000.00 worth of toys. 
• Website (Charm B):  Charms computer is down at this time. There are a few volunteers that will help update the website until she is back up and running.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Mary B):  Mary passed out cards for members who took the training class last year. Mary will set up training in May for the BRC2 course on a Saturday and the Police Course on Sunday. Mary will have a signup sheets and participants will be required to pay a deposit. 
· Membership and Retention (Dave C): The letters to the new members and renewal members have been sent. We are over 300 members again. 
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Todd passed around our sustaining member’s information for the MRF. Meeting of the Minds will be in Milwaukee this year. STEAM will be in Bismark in May.
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): The next meeting is September 18th from 5:00 – 7:00 pm. If you would like to go contact Mitch.  
• Legislative Report (Todd R): There won’t be Bikerday at the Capitol this year due to the Capitol being under construction. Todd encouraged members to write and email their representatives. Mike Berger made a motion to have a Lake Chapter Bikerday at the Capitol on February 11th. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed. Members will meet at the Delano Legion at 9:00 am and we will stop at Hopkins Crossroad at 9:30 am. 
Mack talked about the construction issues at the Capitol. January 6th is the opening day of the legislature. Members can sign up for enews on the A.B.A.T.E. of MN website. Mack thanked everyone for the work we do and the good turnout at the meeting.
Mike Berger made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Todd discussed the protocol for notifying members of accident or illness to a member or a member’s family. Mary Berger will review the procedure to incorporate some timelines.
There was discussion on the promo handout idea for getting new or renewal members.

A.B.A.T.E. U Raffle tickets are available. We need to try to sell a few to get our gambling funds built back up.

NEW BUSINESS:
The presentation for the Steven J. Kreitlow award was made. Gramps made a short speech about the meaning of the award and what it should mean to the recipient. The recipient of the award this year was Mike Edgett. Congratulations Mike.

Officer nominations will begin in January. Talk to other members to see if they are interested in running for a position.

The January 31st meeting (which is our February meeting) will be at Madigan’s in Maple Lake at 3:00 pm. The March 14th meeting will be at Jacque B’s in Montrose at 3:00 pm. Dave and Becky will confirm both places. April 4th meeting will be at Chops in Hanover at 3:00 pm. Kosse will confirm with them. May 2nd meeting will be at Weekenders in Mayer at 3:00 pm. Dave and Becky will confirm with them.
Member of the Year nominations are: Kimmer, Dave Clifton, Jim Kosse. Voting will be in January and presented at the February meeting.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

December 12th – Toys for Tots Toy Drop – Kare 11 at 6:00 pm
January 3rd – Chapter meeting at the Choo Choo, Loretto, 3:00 pm

January 31st – (February meeting) – Madigan’s Maple Lake, 3:00 pm

February 7th – Grounded Hogs Fundraiser, Rockford Township Hall

February 11th – Lake Chapter Day at the Capitol

March 14th – Chapter meeting at Jacque B’s, Montrose, 3:00 pm

April 4th – Chapter meeting at Chops, Hanover, 3:00 pm

May 2nd – Chapter meeting at Weekenders, Mayer 3:00 pm
Mike Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes. Gramps 2nd.  Motion passed.

Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Fred Pawlek made a motion to accept the reports, Smoker seconded. Motion passed.

Smoker made a motion to have a hospitality room at A.B.A.T.E. u. Keith Knee 2nd. Motion passed.

Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.
Mike Berger made a motion to have a Lake Chapter Bikerday at the Capitol on February 11th. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Mike Berger made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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